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GR2012 Discussion Forum

Dear LaSallians,

As always, in addition to the fun and fellowship reunion, the global reunions make
use of the face-to-face opportunity to discuss important issues related to our Alma
Mater. The World Conference provides not only the opportunity to obtain updates
on LSC but to share views and common interests with other overseas Old Boys as
well.

In summary, the Friday conference will consist of three (3) sessions, namely:
A. Sustainable Support Mechanisms to LSC — (Br. Steve, Principal LSC)
B. Value-added Supports to LSC — (Mark Huang, President HKOBA)

C. Future Road Map for Overseas Chapters — (Victor Leung, President
Vancouver Chapter)

As inputs from LaSallians are important to the success of the conference, GA has
developed an on-line forum for each of the three. Therefore, we strongly encourage
you to post your views on different sessions through this on-line forum. The forum
will be open for public input until July 15, 2012.

As your views as OBA members are crucial to us, please join us with the session
discussion at http://gr2012.Iscob-global.net/wpforum/. Thank you very much for
your attention.

Sincerely,
Victor Leung (77)
GR2012 Organizing Committee Chair

Peter Lai (67)
Chair, Global Alliance

About this newsletter

Reminders

Edmonton

Monthly Dim Sum Gathering

Date July 6, 2012 (every first Friday)

Time noon

Venue Urban China Restaurant i1 7 14
10604-101 Street

Southern California

Monthly Dim Sum Gathering

Date every first Sunday

Time noon to 2 pm

Venue Empress Harbor Seafood Restaurant
111 N. Atlantic Blvd., 3/F,
Monterey Park

Toronto

Brother Thomas Cup Golf

Tournament

Date: July 22, 2012 (Sunday)

Time: 12:30pm (start)

Venue: Station Creek North (Clublink) course
(12635 Woodbine Ave. Gormley, ON)
Buffet dinner at Station Creek
Clubhouse

$140 per person (includes green fee +
power cart, buffet dinner and prizes)
$55 (Buffet dinner and prizes) for
Clublink members;

$40 for Dinner Guest only

on / before July 11, 2012

Philip Wong (226-218-0199),

Charles Li (647-298-0199),

John Yeung (647-282-8238) or

Kevin Kwok (647-928-5880)

Price:

RSVP:

This newsletter is aimed at providing an electronic platform for communication among La Salle College old boys residing in North
America. However, it shall not be used as a tool to promote any personal agenda. The editorial board therefore reserves the right to
review and edit all submissions to ensure that no inappropriate contents appear in any issue of this newsletter. The editorial board
also reserves the right to reject any submission that is not in line with the objective of this newsletter. Please send all your

communications to editors@Iscobaedm.org.

To subscribe to this newsletter, please email (with subject line: subscribe) to newsletter-Iscobaedm.org-subscribe @lscobaedm.org.

Newsletter Committee comprises of the following members:

Vancouver Victor Leung (1977),
José Antonio Yeung-Cardoso (1968)
Toronto Felix Leung (1985),
Jimmy Chang (1966)
East Coast (USA) Christopher Tse (1965) , Edmonton

Peter Lai (1967)

Southern California

Eddie Shek (1985)

San Francisco Bay Area  Ephrem Fung (1976)

Calvin Chan (1971)
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Chapter News

Toronto Chapter

Brother Thomas Cu

p Golf Tournament

RSVP: on / before July 11, 2012
Philip Wong (226-218-0199),
Charles Li (647-298-0199),
John Yeung (647-282-8238) or

Kevin Kwok (647-928-5880)

Date: July 22, 2012 (Sunday)

Time: 12:30pm (start)

Venue: Station Creek North (Clublink) course (12635 Woodbine
Ave. Gormley, ON)
Buffet dinner at Station Creek Clubhouse

Price: $140 per person (includes green fee + power cart, buffet

dinner and prizes)
$55 (Buffet dinner and prizes) for Clublink members;
$40 for Dinner Guest only

Annual General Meeting and Dinner 2012

% et BT
Board of Directors 2011 — 2013
Back (L-R): John Yeung (73), Danny Au Yeung, VP (67), Albert Ho (52), Jimmy
Chang (66), President, Peter Leung (52), Hon President, Philip Wong, VP (67),
Francis Yeung (71), Treasurer, K.B. Ng (76), Hon Legal advisor

Front (L-R): Peter Chan (72), Felix Leung, Editor (85), Kevin Kwok (88), Sports
Captain, Paul Wong (73), Michael Yuen (74)

F

the second Louis Pomeroy Memorial Trophy Mahjong
Tournament held in March. The annual spring mahjong
tournament was named after our late director Louis Pomeroy (41)
who passed away in February, 2011.

A batch of wrist bands designed by Benjamin Im (97) in HK was
completely sold off during dinner, with all net proceeds going to
the fund set up for the family of the late P.E. teacher, Mr. Chan
Chau Mo, who passed away a few months ago. This was an
initiative of Michael Chow (89), who generously took care of all
the costs of the wrist bands; thank you, Michael.

The other highlight of the evening was the auctioning of an LSC
80" anniversary polo shirt. The class of 1966 won the bid with a

Kevin Kwok (1988)

The Toronto Chapter Annual General Meeting and Dinner was
held on 15™ May, 2012 at Regal Chinese Cuisine and Banquet Hall.
Although a number of old boys from Toronto Chapter were
visiting Hong Kong to attend the LSC 80" Anniversary Gala Dinner,
we still had around 60 old boys at our local chapter dinner. We
were honoured with the presence of special guests, Henry Chan
(70) visiting from LA and Joseph Wong (96) visiting from HK. Both
Henry and Joseph had served as directors of Toronto Chapter, so
the dinner could be counted as a mini reunion with them.

This is not an election year for the chapter, therefore the Annual
General Meeting only consisted of a short report of the chapter
activities by President Jimmy Chang (66) and Treasurer Francis
Yeung (71) providing a brief financial report for the chapter.
Dinner started immediately at the conclusion of the reports.

Over dinner, Vice President Danny Au Yeung (67) presented the
Louis Pomeroy Memorial Trophy to Calvin Kan (03), champion at

Class of 40s-50s'
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generous offer of $250. Thank you, Class of 1966.

Indeed, we did not have any scheduled program at our annual La Salle Day Dinner, but we all had a great time.

Class 1960 - 1964 Class 1965 - 1969

Class 1970’s Class 1980’s — 2000’s

Louis Pomeroy Memorial Trophy Mahjong Tournament 2012 Prize Winner of the auction: Class of 1966
Presentation (L-R): President Jimmy Chang (66), Tournament Overall

Champion Calvin Kan (03), Director Tony Pomeroy (71), and Vice

President Danny Au Yeung (67)
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Friendly Table Tennis Match with Wah Yan-Kowloon OBA

Kevin Kwok (1988)

In preparation for the first ever Joint School Alumni Table Tennis Tournament to be held on 7 July 2012 at Toronto, a number of old
boys from Toronto Chapter organized a friendly match and practice with Wah Yan Kowloon OBA. Through this meaningful event, we
managed to recruit some new members from classes of the 60's and 70's who had been lost under the radar thus far. We would like
to sincerely thank Michael Mau (65) for coordinating the Toronto Chapter table tennis group.

Henry Cheng (70) Jack Leung (66)

Peter Lau (70) John Keung (64) Michael Mau (65)

Joint newsletter of East Coast USA, Edmonton, San Francisco Bay Area, Southern California, Toronto and Vancouver Chapters 4
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Reunions

La Salle College Old Boys Global Reunion Vancouver 2012

/2) VANCOUVER 2012

e —
r ——— La 5!!!# E'.!Hl!.ﬁn 8ld B

o

e—

GR2012 windbreaker
Dear old boys,

We are glad to announce that our directors and executives have approved to order customized LSCOBA windbreakers for purchase.
The windbreakers will be available during the 2012 Global Reunion in Vancouver.

There are two styles to choose from, conservative (black / grey) and sporty (white / red) at CAD40.00 each. Please note, quantity is
limited and is on first-come-first-served basis. We urge you to make decision and let us know as soon as possible. Orders placed
before the cut-off date will be secured in terms of quantity, style, and size. We will reply to you when we receive your order.

To see how the windbreakers look like, please visit the following url. Actual windbreaker might not look exactly the same as the
photos. Minor modification is expected.

https://picasaweb.google.com/emailing/LSCOBAWindbreaker?authkey=Gv1sRgCPSBoZHcxsXuKgi

Sizes and measurements:

Size kiR ki () LG e i
S 41 27 23 17.5
M 43 28 24 18.5
L 45 29 25 19.5
XL 47 30 26 205
2% 49 31 27 215
3X 51 32 28 225

Order Instructions: (please follow through to avoid disappointment)

1) Send your order details via email to secretary@Iscobavan.org with "Order LSCOBA windbreaker" at the subject line.

2) June 9, 2012 is the cut-off date. We reserve the right to change the cut-off date to an earlier date when it is deemed appropriate
by us.

3) Please make payment by Canadian cash at pick up. As we do not require prepayment, we consider your order is a commitment to
purchase.

4) You can still place order after the cut-off date, but we are unable to secure the quantity, style, and size.
5) Please let us know if you have any question.

Hope to see you soon in Vancouver. Thank you.

Warmest regards,

Joseph Ng
Secretary 2011-2013
LSCOBA Vancouver Chapter

Joint newsletter of East Coast USA, Edmonton, San Francisco Bay Area, Southern California, Toronto and Vancouver Chapters 5
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GR2012 Global Conference

“Pizza, Beers and Brother Steve”
August 2, 2012 (Thursday) 8 pm—11 pm

This is a casual ice-breaking gathering for all Reunion participants. It serves as a warm-up for the main conference the next morning.
The key objective is to provide the latest updates on LSC. Appreciation of LSC’s operations and challenges will help to minimize
mystifications and potential misunderstanding, thereby escalating the levels of support and enthusiasm from the overseas OB
communities.

For more details and registration (free admission, first come first serve), please visit
http://gr2012.Iscob-global.net/index.php/meeting-bro-steve.html

“Sustainability of Overseas Chapters and Inter-Chapter Initiatives”
Friday August 3, 2012 Sheraton Vancouver Airport Hotel
An online forum has been launched early June for old boys to input their ideas and opinions. This is an open forum and no
registration is required. Please visit the Global Reunion website at http://gr2012.Iscob-global.net for more details.

Convention rate for air travel

As previously announced, the GR2012 Organizing Committed has arranged convention rates with Air Canada for attending old boys
and families as follows:

Eligible period: July 25, 2012 - August 14, 2012 (Must travel within 7 days of initiating flight)
Promotion Code: 4QQC9R21

Mini class reunion (1961, 1952, 1963)

In addition to the main Reunion activities, we understand that there will be many side reunions from different classes. Please don’t
hesitate to contact us if you require assistance in organizing your own class reunion. The classes of 61, 62, 63 and 66 will be having
dinner gatherings over the August long weekend in Vancouver. For details please directly contact Ralph Yip (1961), Dominic Lau
(1962), Nick Domingo (1963), and Mike Lam (1966).

Class of 1987 25th Anniversary Reunion Party
Saturday 11th August 2012, 15:00 to 22:00, La Salle College
It is hard to believe but this year marks the 25th Anniversary of the Class of 1987.

Come and join us to renew friendships, reminisce the old days, or simply have some fun at this Reunion Party held at our Alma
Mater.

The day’s event is going to be fun-packed, yet educational, with Campus Tour of LSC/LSPS, Friendly Football Match, Health / Special
Interests Talks, games for family members and children, highlighted by the Dinner Banquet at the School Hall. Some teachers of our
days have already agreed to share this joyful event with us. We will circulate the details in the coming days once ready and available.

We have asked Stephen Cheung, Harry Chu, Quintin Kwok, Michael Lee, Henry Nip , Peter Pang and Richard Woo to help in the initial
preparations. However, it will be highly appreciated if you can also join us in giving your valuable suggestions and assistance to
make it a successful and memorable event!

In the meantime, pencil down this meaningful event in your summer agenda. Please bring along your spouse and family members to
join us for this meaningful event!

Sincerely,

Jaime Aromin B& ¥ (jaime.aromin@i-cable.com)
Constantine Au 5 ! f! (aucons@gmail.com)
Thomas Chiu HIFE = (tomchiu@netvigator.com)
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School News

Excerpts from http://www.lasalle.edu.hk
2012-06-04
Maths Team Wins at Three Different Competitions
Pui Ching Invitational Mathematics Competition Overall Champion Individual Event
5 Gold Awards
YU Hoi Wai (1E), WONG Chun Hei, Gabriel (2F), TANG Dik Man, Damian (3E), TUNG Kam Chuen, Alex (3G), HUI Pak Nam, Jeffery (4F)
6 Silver Awards

CHAN Tsz Yu (1A), TANG Wang Lap, Justin (3D), TSE Shun Chung, Trevor (4G), WONG Kin Cheung (4G), NG Ho Man (5G),YAM Yuen
Sum, Sam (5G)

1 Bronze Awards

LAM Wai Chung (1D)

The National Hua Luo-geng Cup Mathematics Competition Hong Kong Group Champion
Individual Event:

1% Class Honours Award- YU Hoi Wai (1E)

2" Class Honours Award - WONG Chak Fung, Jeff (1B), LAM Wai Chung (1D)
Inter-School Mathematics Quiz organized by Chong Gene Hang College
Overall Champion - TANG Dik Man Damian (3E), TUNG Kam Chuen (3G), TANG Wang Lap (3D)

Congratulations to all the Math Team members, and to the staff, coaches, mentors and supporters. A grand finish to 2011/2012.

2012-06-05

The 48th Hong Kong School’s Dance Festival

Congratulations to the La Salle College Dance Team, teachers, coach, and supporters as the
Team won two Awards at the 48th Hong Kong Schools Dance Festival. The Awards are:

Highly Commended Award (Jazz-Trio)

Commended Award (Modern-Group)

Hong Kong Under-20 Fencing Championships
Congratulations to the following La Salle College boys who won awards at the Hong Kong U20 Championships on June 3rd.
Under-20 Men's Foil

2" Runner-up- Thomas Tang Pui Ting (F. 4A)
Under-17 Men's Foil

Champion - Thomas Tang Pui Ting (F. 4A)
2" Runner-up - Ryan Choi Chun Yin (F. 3A)

Under-14 Men's Epee

1* Runner-up - Calvin Yip Kai Fan (F. 2E)
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